
October 11, 2016 

Mr. Sebastian Kallumkal 
MQED-Air Quality Division 
SE Michigan District 
2700 Donald Court 
Warren, M148092-2793 

l 

2700WillsSt. 
Marysville, Ml 48040 

(877) 365-2893 

RE: Correction of Violation Notice for the late reporting of the Semi-Annual Report and 
Deviations. 

Dear Mr. Kallumkal 

RPP submitted its semi-annual deviation repmis late for the January 2016 to June 2016 time frame. During the 
time the report was to be submitted, RPP was working with MDEQ on a downtime issue from May when our 
CEMS computer was infected with the CERDERUS ransomware virus. John Von Zellen was working and 
getting guidance from Mark Dziadosz about what happened and how it needs to be noted, recorded and corrective 
actions to be taken in the paperwork we submit to MDEQ. Mark was very helpful in getting this one-time event 
repmied properly. 

As mentioned this was a one off event that created the delay in submitting our paperwork. RPP doesn't anticipate 
incurring in other events that was cause us to be late in the future. 

Regards, 

Michael Cuffia 
Director of Operations 


